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October 30, 2018 
 

To: Planning Committee 
From: Chris French, AICP, Planning Supervisor 
 
Re: Comp_Plan_EffectiveDate 
 

In accordance with the Bylaws of the Louisville Metro Planning Commission, the Planning 
Committee is charged with several reviews; one of which is the development and maintenance of the 
comprehensive plan. With the adoption of Plan 2040 and its subsequent effective date of January 1, 
2019, the question of transition from one comprehensive plan to another regarding Land Development 
Code application reviews has arisen. To address this issue, planning staff has drafted a resolution for 
review and approval by the Planning Commission. This resolution states that all Land Development 
Code applications submitted prior to January 1, 2019, shall be reviewed using Cornerstone 2020 and 
all applications after that date shall be reviewed using Plan 2040. Staff requests that the Planning 
Committee review the proposed resolution to determine whether the resolution is ready for 
consideration by the Planning Commission. 
 


